
           June 27, 2017 
 
  The regular monthly meeting of the Leon Fire Commissioners was called to order by Chairman 
Ryan Emmick at 7:15 pm. Commissioners Jerry Abers, Robert Ellis, Jack Herman, and Doug Keppel 
present. Margaret Filock Treasurer.  
Approval of previous meetings minutes: 
  Jack Herman made a motion to accept the April minutes, second by Jerry Abers. Carried all ayes.  
Ayes: Abers, Ellis, Emmick, Herman, and Keppel. Nays:  
Treasure report: 
  Doug Keppel made a motion to approve Treasurer report and audit, second by Robert Ellis. Carried 
all ayes.   
Ayes: Abers, Ellis, Emmick, Herman, and Keppel. Nays:  
Pay Bills: 
  Jack Herman made a motion to pay all bills, second by Jerry Abers. Carried all ayes.  
Ayes: Abers, Ellis, Emmick, Herman, and Keppel. Nays:  
Chief’s report: 
  Parade Duty Saturday July 1, 2017 in Cherry Creek requesting 4, 7, and 7a. Approved. 
  New Member - Cassandra Smith application presented for approval 
  Robert Ellis made a motion to approve Cassandra Smith membership to the Leon Fire Company, 
second by Jack Herman. Carried all ayes.  Ayes: Abers, Ellis, Emmick, Herman, and Keppel. Nays:  
Correspondence: 
  Mail was read. 
Old Business: 
  Inspection Dinner Picnic – Approved food and soft drinks for annual inspection dinner picnic for 
August 19th. Joint meeting on July 11th to finalize plans with other town groups. 
New Business: 
  Equipment maintenance – Jerry, Robert, and Jack to work with Mobile Works in Cherry Creek for 
inspections and maintnence. 
Adjournment: 
  Robert Ellis Made a motion to adjourn at 8:00, second by Doug Keppel. Motion Carried all ayes.  
Ayes: Abers, Ellis, Emmick, Herman and Keppel. Nays:  
 

 


